



## INFORMATION BULLETIN

Bulletin #: 12020-127

Date: Dec. 4, 2020

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, ORA and Associate Members

CC: Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff

From: Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer

**Subject:** Ontario Soccer Office and Ontario Soccer Centre Holiday Hours

The last eight months have been extremely challenging for everyone. No one could have imagined the changes and pressures that the COVID-19 pandemic would bring to our lives.

We are advising membership that Ontario Soccer operations will be closed from **Dec. 21, 2020 to Jan. 4, 2021** to allow all remaining essential services staff an opportunity to take some time away to recover from the toll and demands of past eight months.

During this period, staff will not be returning phone calls or emails unless deemed emergency in nature.

The Ontario Soccer Centre will continue to operate under modified hours and restrictions during this period. For hours, rentals or inquiries, please contact the <u>Ontario Soccer Centre</u> or <u>visit the website</u> for more details.

On behalf of the Board of Directors and Staff of Ontario Soccer I wish everyone a safe and peaceful holidays. We thank the membership for your continued support and patience during these difficult times and we all look forward to starting our sport's recovery in 2021.

## How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?

For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> page, which has all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please consider placing a dedicated link to the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> on the homepage on your website.

If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, <u>Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18</u>. Follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, Facebook, Instagram and YouTube.

If you have any questions, please contact Patty Forbes, Director, Administration.